

Tail-O-Gram Spring 2008

740 Griffith Court, L7L 5R9 • 905 637 7325 • Helping People & Animals since 1974

Visit **The Attic** Store — 479 John St, Burlington — Phone 905-333-5885 or **The Loft**, at our new Adoption Centre — Phone 905 633 8143

Going The Extra Mile



By Tammie Wilson

Part I – A planned mountain biking afternoon on Thanksgiving Day turned into a memorable kitten rescue! As we drove along the highway, Andrew, my boyfriend, suddenly pulled over and stopped the car exclaiming he had seen a kitten!!! While we looked, I noticed a tail dangling behind the guardrail and saw a frightened kitten trying to hide

from me. I grabbed the kitten and luckily held on as it tried to get away and bite me. It scrambled into the back seat and climbed under my backpack – a new hiding place.

Obviously, mountain biking was not going to happen, so we went straight to Andrew's parent's house, making a small detour to pick up litter and kitten food.

Part II — As soon as we reached in to get the kitten, it scurried right out the open rear door and ran insanely around the garage trying to find a new hiding place. Once it realized there was nowhere to go, it darted under the car and into the rear undercarriage. As we tried to reach in, it hissed and snapped wildly and retreated back ever farther. Two hours later, after jacking up the rear end, starting the engine briefly, a lot of poking and prodding, and even a shot of water, the now cold, wet, greasy and terrified kitten was not going to budge.

Since we were there for Thanksgiving dinner, we decided to have dinner, shut off the lights in the garage and hope the kitten would come out while it was quiet.

Part III—When we checked again after dinner, the kitten had moved into the rear suspension so we couldn't move the car, as we were afraid that doing so would squish her. Our next idea was to lower the gas tank a bit and try to create enough space to reach in. We got the gas tank down a couple of inches, but at this point we felt we were in over our heads; the tank was ¾ full and heavy and we are not mechanics! As a CAA member, I thought maybe they could help!

After explaining the story to the CAA rep, she said 'well, we only really send out help for battery boosts, tows, locked keys or when you can't start your car'. Then she said, 'However, you are telling me that you cannot start your car, right?' I said yes, we can't start our car (due to there being a kitten in it) and she said she would send someone over!

Continued on page 3

MOVING ON!

In mid-April, BHS will have a new home and address at 740 Griffith Court!

This long-anticipated move will provide so much additional space from the 1600 sq. ft at our present location! Many things will change, most important being that we have kennels for our dogs and more space for the cats. But, we will still be the same organization of volunteers caring for Burlington's animals as we have done in the past.

Thanks to all those who have donated to the building fund! Many naming opportunities are still available, and any future donations will be appreciated. We still need cat cages – and they are costly! The ones we want are called cat condos and provide the cats with more space to move about, even from cage to cage for those animals that get along together.

I believe you will all be impressed with the new building – it is so cheerful and full of light! Soon after getting settled we will be having an Open House to showcase the new shelter.

Please review our Wish List inside the newsletter for new volunteer positions and items still needed.

The Burlington Humane Society Incorporated is a Registered Charity (119254498RR0001) founded in 1974.

2007-2008 Board of Directors

President

Jolene Regan

Vice-President/Volunteer Director

Janice Farquhar

Secretary

Patricia Howard

Treasurer & CPO

Karen Hunter

Membership

Jan Farquhar

Donations

Jenn Odorico

Store Director

Olwen Dews

Pet Therapy

Belva Giles

Acting Pet Therapy

Sheila Morris

Publicity

Mary Hopkins

Directors

Carole McArthur

Colin Chapman

Sue Tilley

Interim Director

Eithne Whaley

Adoption Counsellors

Mary Anne Edwards Julie Lucas

Hours of Operation

Adoption Centre

10 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Monday - Saturday

Phone: 905-637-7325

The Attic

10 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Monday – Saturday

Phone: 905-333-5885

The Loft

10:00 a.m. - 5:00 a.m.

Monday - Saturday

Phone: 905-633-8143

OUR MISSION

Burlington Humane is an organization of volunteers dedicated to the care and protection of the stray and abandoned animals in the Burlington area, operating solely on the generosity of the Community.

Burlington Humane is not affiliated with the Ontario SPCA or associated with the Hamilton/Burlington SPCA.

President's Message By Jolene Regan

I could go on and on with excitement about our upcoming move to our new shelter and I believe everyone will experience a happy feeling just walking in the front door! Working with Branthaven Homes has been a real pleasure, and along with our designer, Waddell Designs, we have a shelter that looks and feels like a home – especially nice for the animals awaiting new homes!

With thanks to CanGro and Paul Edwards, we recently received a large donation of office furnishings, all in very good condition. This will save us a lot of money as now we will be able to furnish all the offices with desks, chairs and file cabinets. We are still in need of furnishings for the store, especially shelving and clothes racks – if anyone knows where we might get these items donated, please let us know.

Our new second hand store – now named The Loft – will be managed by Elizabeth Macdonald (Libby). She has worked at The Attic for many years and will be starting with a new team of volunteers. If you have sales experience, please give us a call or e-mail if you would like to work in the store.

I want to wish Olwen Dews a speedy recovery from surgery, and know everyone at The Attic misses her, as we all do.

Regretfully, Belva Giles has been hospitalized for several months due to an injury. We all miss her and hope she is able to resume her duties soon. In her absence, Sheila Morris and Michelle Hallmark are looking after the Pet Therapy program.

Recently, we welcomed 2 new board members – Sue Tilley and Eithne Whaley. Eithne is serving in the position of interim director until Belva returns to the board. Both Sue and Eithne are working with adoptions and Eithne is also webmaster and newsletter editor!

Thanks to all those who generously gave donations during the holiday season! We receive so many great stories about the adopted animals and it is such fun reading about the joy they provide to so many people.

Hope to see all of you at Pooch Promenade – always fun for everyone, even if you don't have a dog.

NOTICE!

Annual General Meeting of the Burlington Humane Society Tuesday, June 17, 2008 — 7:00 p.m. Adoption Centre — 740 Griffith Court

Business to be dealt with at the AGM includes: reports from the President, Treasurer, Adoptions and other Directors; consideration of the Auditor's Report, retention of the Auditors for next year and election of the President and 7 Directors.

ALL MEMBERS ARE INVITED TO ATTEND.

Members as of June 1, 2008 who are at least 18 years of age will be eligible to vote and seek office on the Board of Directors. If you wish to run for President or another position on the Board, you must complete a nomination form and deliver it to the Adoption Centre no later than 5:00 p.m. on May 15, 2008.

Nomination forms are available at the Adoption Centre

Adoptions Report

By Judy Coney

This is a year of changes and very exciting ones at that!

By the time you are reading this we will be counting the days until we move into our new building. I cannot believe it is almost here.

In December, our Counsellor Michelle Swaine, and her husband Justin welcomed a little girl into the world. Willow Brooke Swaine was born on December 23, 2007. She weighed 8 lbs. 14 oz. I am happy to report both Michelle



and Willow are doing well and dropped into the Adoption Centre for their first visit.

As you can

see Willow is already a cat lover, and Mark, Michelle's 12 year old cat, looks like he is enjoying having someone to snuggle with.

In January 2008 we entered into a sponsorship of our shelter with Hill's, the makers of Science Diet. Hill's is now supplying all the food for our cats, kittens, dogs and puppies. They also are supplying 5 lb bags of food with a donation to Burlington Humane with every adoption. We look forward to a long and successful partnership.

More news in Adoptions: Michelle, the daughter of Counsellor Mary Anne Edwards and her husband, Paul, is engaged. As many of you know, Michelle was our summer student a few years ago. Michelle and her fiancé Chad Habermehl, are living in Red Lake, Ontario. Congratulations and our very best wishes!

In my time in Animal Aid/Burlington Humane there have been many, many milestones. But by far the biggest milestone will be the opening of our new building. It will be a very, very proud moment for me to welcome you all.

Going The Extra Mile (continued from front cover)

Despite several attempts by the CAA rep, the kitten was still unreachable and they recommended towing the car somewhere the following morning, hoisting the car up, removing the gas tank and get the kitten out. We left some wet food and water beside the car and the laundry room door open in hopes the kitten would come out during the night.



Part IV — At 6 a.m. the alarm went off and we went directly downstairs to see if the kitten had come out. SUCCESS! The food had been eaten and there was a small kitten-sized poop right on the laundry room mat. We couldn't find her anywhere though, and knowing she couldn't have gotten out, we checked the car again. Sure enough, she was in the front end now, in the engine/steering mechanism — meaning we now could not get towed. We lowered the back end and used the jacks to raise the front end to have a better look.

Andrew accidentally hit the panic button on the remote and the horn started honking loudly. Frantically, he shut it off and we could hear the poor kitten whimpering, but she was now on top of the engine. I grabbed the kitten, just as she was about to duck back down.

I put the kitten in the laundry room and we went to buy a carrier, as we didn't trust her in a cardboard box! Of course, when we returned the kitten was hiding again, this time behind the washer and dryer. After pulling both machines out and disconnecting the dryer venting, we used a broom to shoo the kitten into the carrier.

After calling Burlington Humane, where I volunteer, I was told to take the kitten to the vet. When we dropped her off at the vet's, we told them the whole story and said no matter what this kitten's sex, its name was P.I.T.A. – short for "Pain in the A*S!

A short time later, while volunteering for feed & clean, P.I.T.A. was brought to the adoption center. She was a completely changed kitten – friendly and purring. I called Andrew to spend some time with her before she went to her forever home – which was only a few hours later. We now felt as though the whole rescue story was complete!



"The Loft", our new second hand store incorporated into the new Adoption Centre, will provide another location for bargain shoppers. We will welcome donations in good condition and working order, with the exception of appliances, heavy sporting equipment and computers and accessories. Watch our website and the newspapers for news on the opening. - Libby Macdonald.

Thanks for your support

Donations received, November 2007 – February 2008

807744 Ontario Ltd. Adibelli, Velma Aitken, Irene & Jim Altman, Michael Anderson, Rosalie Anthony, P. Auckland, Kim Baker, Marta & Rae Ball, Leanne Baltus, M. Banks, Mitch Bannister, Diane Barnes, David Barraclough, Angela Barron, Jamie Baxendale, Muriel Beckesch, Mrs. S Beckett, Willow & Ron Bentley, Philip

Bidelman, Betty Black, Linda Blain, Michelle Bond, Wanda Borror, Carolyn

Bottoms, Carolyn & Donald

Bouwman, John Brady, Dorothy Brakel, Joan & Bob Britton, Peter & Carey

Brown, Diane Buck, Harvey & Sandra

Berka, L.

Burke, Alexander Burness, Beverley **Burton Charitable Foundation**

Caillemer, Patricia Calder, A. Blake Campbell, Dana Campbell, Jeanine

Canadian Tire Foundation for

Families

Carpenter, Cathryn Chekosky, Russel Christie, Ian Closs, Laurie Coney, Ian & Judy Connell, Patricia Coulson, Ethel Crombie, Fionnella Crossman, Maureen Crossman, Mr.&Mrs. Davies, Nancy

Dawber, Fred & Donna Dawson, Margaret

Dean, Susan DeBoer, Elaine & Ken DeForest, Florence Depaio, Shannon Derksen, Doreen Deutsch, Etelka Dews, Olwen

DiPiero, Joe Dipper, Jennifer Dixon, Maureen Doberstein, Martha Docherty, Robert Dodds, Helen Donaldson, Bernice Douglas, Kerri Dowson, Marilyn Drorbaugh, Margaret Duff Tytler, Carmen Duncan, Robert Eastman, Mary Edwards, Stephanie Ellithorn, Karen Embree, Patricia Fahnestock, Margaret Fleming, John

Forsyth, Fred & Mary Ellen

France, M. Lynn Franchetto, June Freeman, Lois Friend, Wilma Gardner, Bruce Germaine, Linda

Flood, Carol

GlaxoSmithKline Foundation

Grant, Donald Green, Michaela Griffey, Ella Guay, Bud & Grace Habel, Gloria Hagel, Elizabeth Halls, Robin Hamer, Ellen & Bob Hansen, Dr. Darryl Harder, Erika Harlow, Isabel Harris, Dianne Harris, Doug Hartman, Pat Hatch, Jenny Hawley, Christine Heard, Dianne Henwood, Marilyn Hester, Dale Hickey, Krista

Hinschberger, Lance Holland, Andrea Holmes, Linda Hopkins, Mary Hopkins, Suzanne Hopwood-Jones, L. Hunter, June Hurley, Mary Hvatt, Michelle Hynes, Mary & David Jachymek, Linda Jackson, Cam

Jacobs, Marie

Jakaitis, Elisabeth

Jeffrey, Christine Jenkins, Gerald Jevnikar, Mark Johnsen, Celina

Johnson, Joseph & Dolores Jones, Camille Iones, Iames Keighley, Joan

Kelso, Elizabeth King-Hendin, Arlene King, Arlene King, Margaret King, Paula King, R.M.

Kirkpatrick, Joan & Brian

Knight, Edith Kotric, Edward Kowalczyk, Agnes Kumar, Dimple Lacey, Sheila

Larlyn Property Management

Leja, Sandra

Leonard, Rita & James

Levett, Jude Lewis, Susan Lindgren, Debra Ling, Bev Love, Barbara MacDonald, Ethel MacDonald, Geraldine Marlow, Wendy Maynard, Susan McDougall, Sheila McDowall, Jeanne McInnes, Harriet McIsaac, Amv Mckay, William McLaughlin, Patricia

McNichol, Robert Middleton, Barbara Miles, Neil Mitchell, Sharon Moore, Joyce & Tony Moores, Carol Morris, Sheila Motosune, Dawn

Munro, Mary Munro, Nancy Navarrete, Cheryl Nichol, Margaret Nicholls, Frances Nie, Linda Noble, Joan

Muller, V.

Norton, Ruth Nussey-Patterson, Judy Oravetz, Yvonne Parisi, Ethel Parrot, Lore Partridge, Ray Patterson, Violet

Pennycook, Gloria

Pet Valu

Pet Valu - Brant/Upper Middle

Petsmart Pettigrew, Betty Pfister, Joan Phenix, Geraldine Pivniceru, Emaneul Pohill, Mary Jane Pollington, Roy Pomfret, Jean Porter, Judy Powell, Gay Powell, John

Presti, Ann & Nadalina

Prue, Emilie PSI Payroll Services Ramsbottom, Norma Reader, Brenda Reesor, Sandy Regan, Diane Renfrew, Leslie Ridley, Debra Rioux, Kaye Rippon, James Riverin, Lise Robertson, Wilma Robitallie, Ivan Rogers, Jane & Craig Rogers, Kathryn Rossignol, Kelly Sadler, Paul

Sakran, Karmel Salisbury, Debbie Sams, H. Lee Sasseville, Carol Schindler, Jeannette Scotchmer, Kathleen Segee, Richard Selby, Audrey Shearer, Tish Simpson, Arlene Simpson, Bev Simpson, Dorothy Simpson, Jill Slack, David Smith, Christine

Sobey's Sommer, Shelagh Stadig, Dieuwarke

Smith, Jane

Smith, Margaret

Stanaway, Mrs. M.A. Steeves, Pat Stewart, June Stollard, Jean Stowell, Deborah Tulley, Joan Tunis, Valerie Turchek, Daniel Turner-Lynch, Joyce

United Way - Centraide United Way - York Urbanski, R. Uttaro, Joan Van Lieshout, Riet van Wagoner, Sharron Vella, Doris Vernem, Douglas Walker, Jean Walker, Kim Warner, Regina Waterman, Joan Webb, Jean Weller, Gisele Westman, Valerie Weston, Eileen & Ian Whaley, Eithne Wheatley, Tracy White, Reta Williams, Cathy Williams, Laura Williamson, Dorothy Wilson, Robert Wilson, Sherry Witter, Doris Witton, Margaret Wood, Helen Woods, Doreen Woolley, Peter Woudstra, Nancy Wozniak, Alex & Jennifer Wright, Arlene Wright, Denton Wright, Patience Wynla, Kerri

Burlington Humane Society wishes to express its sincere sympathies to those who have lost special friends, relatives and animals and thank them for thinking of the animals in their time of need

In Memory of People

ROD BIRD Paul Beith

Yeoman, Lezlie

Zig

BETTY ALICE POWELL

Janice Wickens Traci Wickens Nancy Kumpf Margaret Ring Lois Khan

Michael & Janice Crans Graham & Helen Wardley Chris & Don Durfy Brook Wilson Sheila Anderson Lois & Bev Crawford Ellen Berry

JEAN STONE The Stone Family

Jean Stevens GAIL CHESSELL

Barry & Nancy Lovegrove

Lisa Mathews Brenda Martin Marianne Gaunt

Lise Sim Sue Dalton Shari Farello Cathy Kohler Leigh Ann Warren

Pam Reid Dorothy Heuck David Lee

KENNETH WOODIN Laurel Hopwood-Jones MARILYN MARTIN Jolene & Tim Regan **IACK ELLIOTT**

Dorothy Greenwood **TIM TEW**

Robert Panchyson MARGARET JAYCOCK

Donald & Carolyn Bottoms MARK C. WYNNYK Michael & Nancy Barlett

Dan Wynnyk **JAMES KOURIE** Irene Kourie

ARCHIE GALBRAITH

Kerri Douglas Stephen Groves **SHERL WHITE** Reta White

ANNE ZOLATURIUK

Helen Blair

DONNA HAMILTON CRABBE

Linda Vipond Mike Nyeste

Heather and Jeff Head

Judy Guy Barbara Vipond

Eliza Honig

BABE LAPOINTE Michelle & Steve Hallmark

CORRIE BREEDVELD

Marietta & Junior Jeanette & Joanne **TENA WHEATON**

Margaret Biggar Bruce Leboff Vera Birett

TUCKER JOHNSTON Melanie Zabawa **DEREK CLAY** Margaret Clay **DAVE PETTIT** Laila Zvejnieks

SCOTT ROBINSON Lesley Connelly

Peter & Annette Delsynder Margaret Greer

PATRICIA TOWNSEND-**LEDUC**

Jack & Bev Bentley **JIM RIGBEY**

Mary Anne & Paul Edwards

DEE THORTON

Danielle Pomeroy-Herriot &

Lee Herroit **June Hunter**

JACQUE BAGNALL

Marielle Scott

In Memory of Pets

SEGAR V. Muller **BRANDY** Donna Abbott WINSTON V. Muller **ICE** V. Muller **BRACKEN** Erika Morton **TOFFEE** Gay Powell Brook Wilson **PETS** John Fleming

MUFFIN

Judy Nussey-Patterson

SPENCER Joan Waterman **CLEO**

Camille Jones BABY MAX Valerie Tunis **WAGGS** Reta White **SACHA**

Barbara Middleton

CASPER

Sarah & Jeff Todd

JAKE

Laura Williams **BUDDY**

Sandy Reesor

SHADOW, PUMPKIN & **DOUG**

Linda & Mitch Banks

MOLLY Cindy Powell **SHEENA**

Georgina Winfield-Paul

TUFFY Shirley Corp **KEMPER & JOSIE** Laurie Closs

NUGAL Jill Simpson TRIXIE

Muriel Baxendale

FLIP Betty Laron **MAGGIE**

Ann Presti **TEDDY BEAR**

Edna & Vince O'Connor

SOPHIE

Christine Jeffrey NUGGET

Darlene Coppolino **MAXIE JONES** Charlotte MacKay **KODY MACIVER**

Terri Ding **TWISTER** Kim Aucklnd **CINDERS**

Jane Jenner **GINGER** V. Muller **SADIE**

Jooris Family ASHLEY Mary Hopkins KAPO SARDINA Patricia Howard **MAGGIE PAYNE**

Phil & Mary Strecker **PONGO & BARNEY**

Charlotte Mackay

MADEL Paula Main **WILSON** Penny Cassady

FLUFFY Mary Strecker

BAILEY Mary Anne & Paul Edwards

SUNNY SHEWFELT

Paula Cavallin **AUSSIE TWIBLE**

Barb Almeida ARNOLD

Nirogi & Joey Wijayasingha

SAM

Gary Buccella **BURNABY** Marilyn Dowson



Lawn Signs

Do you have room for a lawn sign to advertise

Pooch Promenade?

Please phone the office or send an email to burlingtonhumane@bellnet.ca

We will set up and take down.

Building Fund

- ♦ Elinor Smith
- ◆In memory of James Robert Brakel from Joan & Bob Brake
- ♦ Helen McGregor
- ◆ Dalton Timmis Insurance Group
- ♦ Patricia McLaughlin
- ♦ *Myrt Prout*
- ♦ Robert Root
- ♦ Jolene & Tim Regan
- ◆In Honour of "Cody" from Alex Taylor
- ◆ Rotary Club Burlington Lakeshore
- ♦ Margaret Ranahan
- ♦ Elaine & Ken DeBoer
- ♦ Nelson Aggregate Co.
- ◆ Jane & Craig Rogers
- ◆In memory of Kurtis from Julie Wright
- ♦M.J. Henderson
- ♦ John Tilley
- ♦ Johanna DeBoer
- ♦ John Thomas
- ♦ Faith Schneider
- ◆ Kathleen-Mary & Walter Barron Family Foundation
- ◆In Honour of Johanna DeBoer's birthday from Ken & Elaine DeBoer
- ♦ Elizabeth Jamison
- ♦ Patricia Morgon
- ◆In Memory of Derek Clay from Margaret Clay
- ◆In Memory of Dr. Jean Rumney from Geraldine Phenix
- ◆ Paul & Carole Pizzolante

Ron & Doris Jaffray's 50th Wedding Anniversary from Jeff & Donna Nelson Mrs. Gordon Eby from Meryl Yule Liz & Ian Cole from Sandra Cole Christine Pajek from Teegan Skinner Hayley Lamb's 12th Birthday from Stacey & Ashley Chaulk, Daniel Ciehanskie, Urszula Zoladeski, Matthew & Michael Nemes & Katelyn Garrow



Hayley Lamb with Snowie

Jason Handel from Erin Ross

Tara Spearin - Anonymous **Auntie Bonnie** - Erin Ross **The Stone Family** from Julie Lorenz

Mrs. Moore from Todd Garley

Mrs. R. Hall from Elaine Lachappelle

Cheryl Goers from Ada Blythe

Corinne Bulger's 10th Birthday from Jill Venning, Priya Mohan & James Bulger



Corrinne Bulger with Cotton

Mrs. Borelli, Mr. Kay & Richard Segee - Anonymous
Yvonne Harbottle from Anita Woodard

Sadie from Doreen Derk-Karen Suitor from Joyce Suitor Eric Rogers from Kathryn Rogers Sandy, Pongo, Tigger, Buddy & Lynx from Diane Cody Khat (pet) from Joan Waterman Fiona Gardiner from Sheila Gardiner Alaina & Louis-Ross Prue from Janice Johnston Alyson Robins from Valerie Wood **Jasper (Boots)** from Val Main Carolyn Gough from Jeany Backer **Evelyn Robbins'** Volunteer Work from the GlaxoSmithKline Foundation **BHS Dedicated Volun**teers from Jane & Craig Rogers Anne Siegel from Laura Siegel

Mrs. Siegel & Mlle Good-

Willow from Jane Jenner

Vicky McDonnell from

Sherry Wilson's Volunteer

Work at BHS from Great

win - Anonymous

Shawn Stirling

West Life

With Thanks to:

Colleen Helgason - Drinks for Dogs! Cocktails for Cats! Fundraiser Donation Estate of Ethel Marie Griffith - Bequest McCormick Canada -Employee fund donation Pineland Public School -Candy Cane Sales (Class 34-1)

Mr. & Mrs. Ron Beckett -Grocery Card Donation Ellen Spring & Bob Hamer - Gift card donation Break 8 Promotions (Barb Stadelman) - CPA Players Donation Jennifer King - "White Envelope" Donation Zachary Datars - Christmas Money donation Estate of Barbara Irvine -Bequest Headon Forest Animal Hospital - Christmas Bazaar donation Jenn Odorico - Gift



Dr. Kaye Marsh of Headon Forest Animal Hospital

Memberships for Norma & Joe Odorico and Rauna & Vic Odorico

Michael Griffith - House Sale

Estate of Irene Milada

Falconer - Bequest
Davidson Family (Neil,
Cindy, Buttons) - Donated
multiple items for the
animals for Christmas
Simba, Harley & Jinx Open house
Bette Hough - Gift
Membership for Ella

Griffey
Nadeesha, Ashley,
Marshalene and Kaitlynn Christmas carol singing

money



Nadeesha and Ashley with Garfield

In Honour of

Susan Klement from Richard Klement Michelle Kynl from Jennifer Barbieri Nancy & Larry Norton from Margaret McGrath Chris Hawley from Lois Dolan "Hailey" (Miss Bossy -

cat) from Jay Smith

Robert Lindo's birthday

from Marguerite Birett

Attic Report By Patricia Howard

The Attic store on John Street had another successful year in 2007, with sales totaling \$45,434 after taxes. Our sincere appreciation goes to all the great volunteers who work there six days a week to make all this possible!

Our new store, **The Loft**, will be opening in our new Adoption Centre on Griffith Court this Spring. However, the John Street store will continue to operate in tandem with the new store.

Watch for details about the special sales events that are planned in both stores in the future! We gratefully accept gently used items, including clothing, at both stores. However, for the moment, drop-off is only available at our John Street location. Watch the Burlington Post for updates.

Come down and seek out some treasures or recycle some of your own, and help the animals in need at the same time!

Tiger—Our Special Boy

Tiger is a beautiful 6-year-old neutered brown tabby with white markings. This cute boy is very friendly and curious. He is a real sweetheart who has had a tough



few weeks as he came to us with a broken leg and he has had to have surgery to repair his injury. Tiger is recovering very well, moving around and exploring whenever he gets a chance. He has a few weeks of therapy left but he is doing well and ready to become part of a new family as soon as he can. He is a happy guy who loves TLC and attention, rewarding you with a wonderful purr when you spend time with him. Tiger is a real sweetheart who has become a favourite with



our volunteers and staff. This wonderfully gentle and affectionate boy would make a great addition to a family, returning all of the affection he gets.

Fundraising Report By Patricia Howard

With the dawning of the new Spring season comes the excitement of moving into our new Adoption Centre on Griffith Court! There will be a lot going on in the next few months as we get settled into our new surroundings.

Mark Sunday 25th May on your calendars for our 15th annual Pooch Promenade, to be held at Spencer Smith Park. Raise funds for the stray and abandoned animals at our Shelter, and have fun

at the same time, whether you are on two feet or four! We look forward to seeing you!

We would like to thank Santa for dropping into PetSmart to meet all his furry friends again in December. We know that is a very busy time of



year for the jolly old Elf, and we appreciated that so many of you took the time out of your busy schedules to pay him a visit with your four-legged friends!

Our thanks as always must go to our invaluable team of volunteers who make all our events possible. The Donation Tin Team who tirelessly service the donation boxes located around our city, the people who kindly collect their Sobey's grocery receipts for us, and the people who are so generous of their time to do the counting – we admire your dedication and thank you from the bottom of our hearts.

Thank you all for your continuing support. We are a volunteer organization that receives no government funding whatsoever, so every dollar raised is important to us. Thanks to our volunteers who help to make it all happen, and to our citizens who support our efforts in such a generous way. We could not do it without you!

Wish List: We are in need of the following items.

- Computers Must be in working order and at least PIII and running Windows XP
- Computer monitors and printers
- Scanner for photos
- *Shelving wire or other*
- Retail store fixtures shelving & clothes racks
- *Bike Rack (cost \$650)*
- Shrubs (cost \$50 each)

Volunteer opportunities abound in our new shelter! New protocol and larger premises present new jobs for volunteers and current positions are being expanded. Those include: Feed & clean volunteers for both cats and dogs, dog walking, reception duties, second-hand store staff, maintenance staff - especially for men. Please contact the Adoption Centre at 905-637-7325 or by email at burlingtonhumane@bellnet.ca information on volunteer fairs or training sessions.

Mark Your Calendars

Pooch Promenade Promotions

April 19 & May 17 – Mapleview Mall April 26 & May 10 – Burlington Mall

Saturday May 3 – **Adopt-a-thon** at the new Adoption Centre.

Sunday May 25 – **Pooch Promenade** – Spencer Smith Park – 10:00 a.m.

Tuesday June 17 – **Annual General Meeting** at the Adoption Centre – 7:00 p.m.

TBA: **Garage Sale**—watch our website and the Burlington Post for details.

TBA: **Giant Book Sale**—watch our website and the Burlington Post for details.

Sunday September 28 – Fundraising Night at Flamboro Downs - 5:00 p.m.

Updates and other events on our website at www.burlingtonhumane.ca



I have volunteered at the Humane Society since November 07 always with the thought that I would one day bring home a cat. It was **Gary's** independent spirit which endeared me to him, as he sat in the shelter with a shaved neck as proof of the sacrifice he made giving blood to help save the lives of other cats, and he has proved to be a welcome addition to my home. In January I sensed that Gary was at times bored and, as such, I thought that he may enjoy a friend. Tailless **Teiki** seemed like a good fit. I introduced the pair slowly and have watched them grow slowly together. Gary has become a mentor to the younger 'Tiki' and when they are not wrestling each other from room to room they do enjoy quiet time

together on the bed. Now if only Tiki would use his water dish... - Brian



Happy Endings

We have only had 8 month old **Daisy** (formerly Lucky) for a couple of weeks, but consider ourselves the "lucky" ones to have adopted such a beautiful girl!

Daisy immediately became part of our family. She loves to play with her toys and take long walks to meet the other



dogs in the neighbourhood. She is always wanting to play with Amber, our 14 year old calico cat (adopted 7 years ago), but usually gets a clawless smack on the nose and a look that you just know says " I'm 14 and don't play with puppies!"

Border Collies love to learn new things, so she will be going to school starting very soon and continuing through all levels available.

We look forward to showing her off at the Pooch Promenade in May!

For myself I would like to thank the ladies at the Burlington Humane Society for a wonderful (and sometimes very funny) adoption experience.

Iodie

I volunteer at BHS and first met Jazz (nee Sam) in January, he needed a lot of TLC and all the volunteers took

turns. On February 16, I sat with him for an hour or so and he started responding and eventually came out of his comfy bed onto my lap and then on my shoulder. That was it for me as he had decided I was "trustworthy" and I adopted him. He came home with his bed as we felt it would ease the transition. I would



put his bed beside me on the couch, patting him and talking and after 2 days he eventually came out and found the end of the couch quite comfy. He now started to explore his new place and decided the bedroom closet was the place he preferred to be during the day. He was very cautious and did not venture to come out until around 9:30 at night and would be back in the closet by 5am.



During that week I kept thinking of Carmen, a 2 year old cat from BHS. She is sweet and I thought she would be a great friend for Jazz. Carmen, now called Mimi, explored her new home and found Jazz in the closet. He promptly found another hiding place. Over the next couple of weeks it was interesting to see Mimi find all of his hiding places and he slowly started to come out at various times to see what she was up to. He liked treats twice a day and saw Mimi sitting in front of the windows and decided to ven-

ture closer and found out he was quite safe "inside". She taught him what to expect living in a loving home. Mimi would sit beside me on the couch and he would look from a distance. Slowly each day he would come closer until he eventually had the courage to jump on the couch and decided he liked the TLC.

At night Mimi slept with me as he looked from a distance until one night he decided to jump on the bed and now he is there every night. Mimi is such a great teacher for him. When there is anything new he looks at her first to see what she will do and then follows suit. Without her it would have taken a long time for him to feel so comfortable and safe in a home.

As Jazz got stronger he felt he had to defend his new territory and started to bully Mimi. He never physically hurt her but would corner her. I decided to separate them during the day and have a lot of talks with Jazz about his lack of manners. This is working very well and Jazz is now totally cuddly and kind to Mimi.

I am so very happy to have these two beautiful cats in my life. Thank you BHS for being there to rescue animals. - Linda G